Minutes of TBI Admin meeting held on Wednesday 1 Novenber 2017 at 7.30pm at Peter's house

Present
Martin (Convenor), Anne, Julian, Julie, Peter, Richard.

Apologies
David, Vanessa, Wendy.

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes 
	Accepted
	

	Matters arising 
	GALE  (Gairloch & Loch Ewe Action Forum)

Peter reported that TBI's application for corporate membership had either not been received or been lost.  Membership is not, as had been thought, a requirement for receiving GALE newsletters, and Peter had subscribed to the mailing list via Facebook as Transition Black Isle – info@transitionblackisle.org.  John Wood, acting as intermediary, had suggested that GALE could set up a link to the TBI newsletter and website on its website.   All this was approved, with the additional suggestion that GALE be asked to add a link to the Local Larder site.

AGM
The start time had been changed to 7.00.  Bob Bull had agreed to our having a bonfire, which Anne agreed to organise.

Dropbox
Martin asked all directors to ensure that relevant material was transferred from the old to the new folders before the next meeting.

Dr Bike

Activity was now suspended for the winter.  Whether to resume next year would be considered in the spring.

GDPR (General Data Protection Regulation)

Richard had still to check and report on how this new legislation taking effect in May 2018 would affect TBI.
	Anne

All

Richard

	Items for decision

3. Black Isle footpaths and cycle paths – Julian
	Julian had been in contact with Jay Wilson, the inaugurator of the John o'Groats trail, and submitted a paper in which he reported that stage 1 through the Black Isle from Inverness was now essentially complete, with signage in place, a completely new path having been created for some sections.  Julian proposed that a group walk over this part of the trail be arranged, to advertise the trail and clear it where necessary, and he undertook to pursue this.  He would also try to involve former members of the Landscape Partnership footpaths group, with help from Richard.

Julian agreed to respond to Bruce Mackay and Veronica Egan, who had volunteered separately to help with clearing overgrown cycle paths.
	Julian

Richard

Julian



	4. Fortrose / Rosemarkie market - Anne
	Anne proposed that TBI should work towards setting up this new market, probably on a midweek afternoon.  The preferred venue was Fortrose Town Hall, with reservations about the high cost.  It was suggested that TBI could afford to subsidise this for a time if necessary until the market became established.  Anne agreed to investigate possible venues.  Her suggested creation of a market development post was postponed until a more specific proposal for the market was agreed.
	Anne



	5. Situations vacant – Martin
	Martin had submitted a paper listing several existing or new volunteer 'jobs' we needed to fill.

Membership secretary  One provisional volunteer having declined, Wendy had approached seven other people without success.  Three other names were suggested, and Martin agreed to contact these.  He also observed that the membership records were in need of serious overhaul.

Comms group convenor  Sheila Currie was considering this – a post which needed to be filled by a director.

Graphics person  (to design posters etc).   One person was suggested, whom Martin agreed to contact.

Travel / cycling group  Three people had been approached but not responded.  Four others were suggested, and  ??  agreed to approach these.

Website management   Peter had requested help with this, and suggested that volunteers might be asked to take responsibility for specific subject areas, under his guidance, and that market organisers should be required to be responsible for publicising markets on the website as appropriate.
	Martin

Martin

??


	5a. New members
	Membership applications from Julie Shortreed, Lisa Kamphausen and John Faulke were approved.
	

	Items for discussion

6. Bookkeeper  and finance – Julie
	Bookkeeper   A replacement for Carolyn Gethin was still being sought, and one person was currently being pursued.

Accounts   Annual accounts to 31 March 2017 were conditionally approved unseen.  Julie would circulate these, and directors were asked to approve or otherwise by the end of the week.

Income and expenditure figures for the current year to date, and previous year comparisons, had been circulated.
	

	7. Food & growing group – Julie
	Julie had submitted a report, and said there were no issues to discuss.
	

	8. Energy group – Anne
	Anne had submitted a brief report drawing attention to a talk at North Kessock on 3 November by Paul Buckingham on Thermal Imaging and Energy Efficiency, and one at Fortrose on 22 February by Moses Jenkins of Historic Environment Scotland on Keeping Warm in Older Homes.
	

	8a. Ebike wireless charging project - Anne
	Following an aproach from a Swiss representative of a company producing a wireless charging system for electric bikes, seeking support for an Interreg funding application, Anne had been been meeting with other potential partners of the ebike project to clarify whether it is feasible to put in an expression of interest by the deadline of 17 November.  Anne envisaged TBI playing a supporting role in a project / funding application led by a body with wider scope. [Later - The university of Cork has now agreed to be lead organisation but apparently the highlands could still be involved.] No decision was made at this meeting about possible participation by TBI.
	

	9. Intern / Local Larder – Martin
	Martin was congratulated on the quality and comprehensiveness of the paper he had written on this.  It was agreed that the paper would be removed for the time being from the website document library, in view of personal information included, but also that a perhaps modified version of the document might well be of interest and benefit to other groups if publicised through Transition Scotland.

Julie Shortreed's minutes of the Local Larder promotion meeting on 18 October were noted.  Jon Palmer had agreed to display  mounted photographs on the wall in the Cheese House, and it was hoped that one or more of the free-standing display panels might be located for a time in Fortrose Leisure Centre and/or Library.
	

	10. Black Isle Bicycles – Martin
	Martin had submitted a paper outlining the future options, in the light of the decision by Fortrose Bay campsite not to continue with bike rental next year, and the lack of enthusiasm for it at the Beach Café.  These were: sell the bikes and close down; continue as at present with different partner(s); or rent the bikes with no support to an operator(s) who would offer hire entirely independently of BIB.  A decision was postponed pending receipt of full financial returns from this year's operations.
	

	11. Future dates and venues
	Thursday 14 December         Vanessa's

Tuesday   30 January            Anne's
	

	12. AOCB
	Expectations of the Convenor   In response to a request  from Julie (standing for Convenor at the AGM), various views on this were expressed.

Highland Council   David Reid had drawn attention to a campaign to persuade local authorities to change to LED streetlights to save energy, and noted that HC's performance in this regard was poor.  It was agreed that Martin should write to HC calling for a faster switch to LEDs, and also, at Richard's suggestion, commending the council for improving the Fairy Glen road to a state which was safe and comfortable for cyclists.

BITT   Julian reported on moves to restore the view from the South Sutor viewpoint, and tidy the Clootie Well at Munlochy.

Standing down   It was noted that this was Richard's last meeting as a director, and Martin's last as Convenor.  Both were thanked for their work in their respective capacities. 
	


